
Colts Neck First Aid Squad
Monthly Business Meeting

6/14, 2022

Call to order:
The meeting was called to order at 7.32pm by President Dan Petrillo.

Flag Salute/Invocation:
The pledge of allegiance was recited, followed by a moment of silence at 
7:33pm

Proposal/Election of New Members:

There was a motion to approve 3 new members by Nick & 2nd by Mike 
Spinella carried by an all-in favor motion. 

2 cadets 
Michael Buzzetta -#362 Mentor: Nick Nuzzo 
Michael Unger- #363 Mentor Dan Petrillo 
Kevin Holsey- # 361 Mentor: Mike Spinella

Reading of the Minutes:
The minutes for the May 2022 meeting were read and accepted as is. There 
was a motion to approve the minutes by Vicki 2nd by Anthony carried by an 
all-in favor motion. 

Report of the Treasurer:
The treasurer’s report was read. The ending book balance as of May, 2022 
was $48,879.38.  Please see treasurer’s report for details. There was a 
motion to approve the treasurer’s report by John, 2nd by Jim carried by an 
all-in favor motion. 

Correspondence:
Correspondence was read

Officer’s Report:
There were 67 calls in May.
Chuck Fredda 45
Martha Leonhardt 35
Mario Santoro 25
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Joseph Santoro 25
Mike Spinella 23
Denise Horneck 20

1)Thank you for going to the coverage events. Memorial Day went well, but 
the First Aid Booth did not work out as well. National Night Out is 8/2 
where we will try out the booth again. 

2)The power cot Strawpoll passed. We need to sign by the end of the month 
for 0% financing. We are deliberating if the town or the squad will hold the 
contract. Town is paying for $135,000. There is a 6 month lead time before 
they can be installed.

3)Epi pens were replaced, we are having a hard time getting them.

4)New Duty teams will be set up by the end of the month, we may be able to
get up to 6 for the summer. 

5)Getting Spillman radios installed in the rigs and removing Ipads. It gives 
more information and we can dispatch ourselves . We can also Instant 
Message the police. P&L will install them and charge us for the mount. It 
does have a map, but it will not route you. We may need a dedicated GPS or 
phone routing solution. 
6)Narcan should be left behind by whoever uses it and a piece of paper with 
instructions how to use it. Give only 1 tube, not 1 box. If you leave a Narcan
with a patient, please let Alex know what happened.  
Chief Engineer’s Report:

● Chief Engineer read the Rig Duty assignments for the month.  They 
were:

8460-  Amanda Geisler

8461-  Denise

8462- Vicki

8464- Craig

Duty rig is 84-61 for June. 8461 is now good for service. 

Training Officer’s Report:
Drill is Psychiatric/Behavioral Emergencies with a guest speaker. CEU’s 
provided

Minutes Prepared by Steven Alaimo
Colts Neck First Aid Squad Secretary



Cadet Advisor’s Report:

Cadet competition in Keyport was held last Sunday. We came in 5th place 
out of 9. Cadets had a great time.
Trustee’s Report:
Nothing

Township Liaison Report:
Nothing 

Reports of the Standing Committees:

Membership:
Still working with Fire and Fire police - $200 dollars to get joint banners 

Fund Drive/Ways & Means:
There were $7,730 in donations this past cycle for a total of $84,286.95 this 
year. 99.95% of the budget

Publicity:
For the 55th anniversary, we have an article in Colts Neck Living, 
Community Magazine, and Colts Neck Journal

Memorial/Sunshine:
Happy Birthday Denise, Martha, Melody, and Isabella

Blood Drive:
None

State & County First Aid Council:
Nothing

Dinner Committee:

Budget:
None

Rig:
None
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LOSAP:
None
Bylaws:
None

Website:
None

Fair Committee:
None

Nominating Committee:
None

Old Business:
Ems Coordinator at the Keyport Competition said we were robbed in 
placement. OEM Coordinator at the school standby said we looked good.

New Business: 
1) Township will follow all procedures concerning volunteer organizations
Signing the volunteer handbook does not create a contract at anytime. Rules 
have been in affect since 2012. 

Need clarification if we will need to be under an umbrella plan or if we need
to change our insurance if they ask. 
2) new committee for membership- handled volunteer cards, reached to the 
PTO, and gained use of electric signs 

3) a shift schedule might be set up- using the program when to work to make
it easy. It is non mandatory. It might make it easier for middle of day 
schedule, and give us a way to get the time restricted people a way to 
volunteer.
People who work 9 to 5 have no way to sign up or be responsible for it.

30 days might not be long enough for a trial period.
People should be responding regardless of shifts if possible.

A banner might be made for our booth. 

Adjournment:
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There was a motion for adjournment at by Matt 2nd by Jim Leber, carried by 
an all-in favor motion.
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